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The WDAA would like to thank Representative Jim Ott for meeting with our Executive Board on August 14, 2015, to discuss Assembly Bill 90 and its companion bill SB 82. Present for our meeting was Robert Donohoo, formerly a Milwaukee County Deputy District Attorney and instructor of criminal law and procedure at Marquette University, who was one of the original authors of the criminal procedure rewrite proposal. As Mr. Donohoo reported, the meetings began over 23 years ago as an exercise to improve the criminal procedure and incorporate case law which had interpreted and/or effectively modified many important provisions. It was a significant academic undertaking. Representative Ott explained the laudable goal of AB90 was to make the criminal procedure more “user friendly” without impacting the important overriding considerations. As it relates to criminal procedure, the overriding considerations are the need to make laws as fair and rational as possible. For laws to be both fair and rational, they need to have predictable consequences. As such, the WDAA must oppose these bills as written.
We oppose for numerous reasons the first of which is that the bill contains numerous provisions opposed by representatives of our Board and the Department of Justice. Many of the sections were passed by simple majority vote when our representatives were unable to attend the meetings or were simply outnumbered by the members of the Public Defender’s office in attendance at every meeting. Although Representative Ott has agreed to work on an amendment addressing those sections, the provisions are numerous and interrelated with other provisions within the code. The WDAA is very skeptical of the timeline proposed to fix these sections without creating new issues. The bill is very long and complex.  We feel that a more measured and compartmental approach will likely reduce unintended consequences. We propose breaking the legislation up and separately approaching each topic chapter by chapter. 
Secondly, the bill currently fails to fulfill its intended purpose. It is not user friendly and fails to incorporate important case law that has occurred over the past 20 years. Sections on bail, jury trials, competency and discovery neglect to consider Wisconsin and United States Supreme Court precedent and electronic production and storage of information. Many sections are now out dated. Attorney Donohoo, acknowledges that the 23 year process has been disjointed and he now opposes the final product as being unworkable and untimely.   
Finally, the bill fails to acknowledge certain routine and accepted practices. As such, courts will struggle with the viability of precedent. For example, “Alford” pleas are a legally accepted way to resolve criminal cases. They are entered when a defendant realizes there is sufficient evidence against him but he does not want to admit the offense. They often resolve cases where the facts are particularly heinous. It is not mentioned in the new provisions. Are they no longer permitted in Wisconsin? The WDAA believes that any proposal MUST contain a provision that any aspect of criminal procedure not addressed in the bill would not change present law and practice. 
Sincerely,

David J. O’Leary
WDAA President
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